
 SELECTMEN’S MEETING – August 3, 2015  
 

Present:    John Strasser, Richard Bielefield, Margo Connors 

      Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Chief David Wentworth, Arthur Chase  

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

CHIEF WENTWORTH met with the board to update them on police department business.  The 

department has borrowed the speed limit sign board from the Littleton Police Department in hopes it will 

help slow down the traffic on Route 117.  The department is also running radar at early times of the day.   

In addition the chief has met with MBI trucking in regard to their trucks and complaints of speeding.  

Chief Wentworth also discussed the car versus motorcycle at the intersection of Blake and Route 117.  

State Police was on call that evening and covered the accident.  The owners of the corner lot are interested 

on what could be done to make a safer intersection.  Chief Wentworth will meet with the Road Agent to 

discuss the area and make recommendations to the property owner and also back to the Select Board. 

 

ARTHUR CHASE asked the board if he could have a private road sign for Winding Way off of Jesseman 

Road.  The original plan shows a ROW and since there is not currently a town built road the board denied 

the request.  Any issues with the ROW and the previous road built by Mr. Chase are between him and the 

abutting owner. 

 

The board received a request from ALLIE AARON in regard to an abatement for her property located on 

Streeter Pond Drive.(Map 202 Lot 11.3) The property received an abatement for 2014 and Ms. Aaron is 

requesting an abatement on the property back to 2005 for errors she believes were made in the 

assessment.  The board reviewed the paperwork submitted and will contact legal and the assessor for 

some additional information.  

 

MR. STRASSER noted that the Planning Board will review the entry off Route 117 to the Pioneer 

Wedding Barn.  This entrance is to be blocked and not an open way. 

 

The board was advised by the Chief Clark that the new electrical panel on Map 219, Lot 31.1 Sunset Hill 

is considered a structure and must meet setback requirements.  He will write a letter to the owner. 

 

MS. CONNORS advised that the meeting the historic preservation architect went well and that the 

Meetinghouse is in very good condition.  He will supply a report on the acoustics in the building as well 

as overall recommendations on work that needs to be done. 

 

MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes of July 20, 2015, seconded by MS. 

CONNORS.  The motion passed unanimously. MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes 

of July 27, 2015, seconded by MR. STRASSER.  The motion passed unanimously. 

 

With no more business and no appointments before the Board, MS. CONNORS made a motion to 

adjourn; seconded by MR. BIELEFIELD the meeting was adjourned at 6:50 pm. The next regular 

scheduled meeting will be on Monday August 10, 2015 at the Carolina Crapo Building at 6:00 pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted, 

 

Jennifer P. Gaudette 

Administrative Assistant 


